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General Information

The club is a not-for-profit Kansas cor-
poration, dedicated to the preservation 
and enjoyment of all Chevelles and El 
Caminos.  Ownership of a Chevelle or 
associated vehicle is not required. Club 
newsletters are mailed to members  
which include minutes of meetings, 
upcoming events, and technical articles 
and also found on club’s website.
	 Business meetings are convened 
on the last Thursday of each month, 
with the possible exceptions of No-
vember and December, for the pur-
pose of discussing and planning future 
club events.  The meetings begin at 
7:00 p.m., at Superior Chevrolet, 8300 
Shawnee Mission Parkway, Merriam, 
Kansas unless otherwise noted in the 
newsletter or on the club’s website
Members may advertise vehicles/
parts for sale, trade, or wanted in the 
newsletter for no charge.  Call the 
editor at 913/782-8776 or e-mail at 
jgragg5@comcast.net to place an ad 

in the newsletter.

Board Information 

Chairman : 		  Rocky Hill, 913/915-1231(rockyhill@sbcglobal.net)
Vice-Chairman: 	 Rick Byfield, 913/893-6084
Secretary :  		  Susan Farley	, 913/782-1850 
Treasurer:  		  Eugene Hallouer, 913/248-0288
At-Large:  		  Ted Farley, 913/782-1850
Newsletter Editors:  John W. /Debra S. Gragg, 913/782-8776
			   (jgragg5@comcast.net)

Agenda

1   Call to Order
2.  Introductions
3.  Reports/Discussion
     A. 2010 Election
     B. 2010 Mid-America ACES Regional
     C. Upcoming Events
4.  Report of Treasurer
5.  Additional Items
6.  Car Talk
7.  Comments/Suggestions
8.  Adjournment

Calendar of Upcoming Events

Apr 29:   Club Election and Meeting
May 27:  Club Meeting/New Officer Installation
Jun 10-12: Chevell-A-Bration
Sep 24-25: MAACES Regional, Olathe, KS
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Items for Sale/Trade/Wanted
 Goodmark parts.  Available from Dan Yuran.  
Call Dan Yuran at 913/268-8640.

Covers, Wire 
Wheel.  14”, five 
total.  $90.00  
Contact John 
W. Gragg at 
913/782-8776 
or at jgragg5@
comcast.net

Hubcaps.  
14”, five 
total.  $20.00.  
Contact John 
W. Gragg at 
913/782-8776 
or at jgragg5@
comcast.net

Ah, the wonderful spring month of April has finally 
broken the COLD winter weather.  The birds 
are chirping, the grass is rustling, the leaves are 
budding, and the thermometer has finally gone 
above 32°.  It’s time to pull out the sleeping 
motors and show them the winding ribbons of 
Kansas and Missouri (or whatever state you are 
in).  The club has several activities in plan and 
the September car show is progressing.  The flier 
has been e-mail to many and is posted on the 
club’s website.  So far, three applications have 
arrived.  But before that, many other events and 
activities are in store.  
First, most of the membership will expire at the 

end of April.  Please note if your name is on the 
list and get your renewal into Eugene Hallouer, or 
bring to the monthly meeting on April 29.  Next, 
the 2010-11 election will be held on April 29.  
A ballot was e-mailed to members with active 
e-mails and mailed to others.  You still have a 
chance to add your name to the ballot on April 29 
prior to the official collection and count.
There are several car related events, including 
tours, shows, cruises, swap meets, and club 
apparel which will be topics of discussion at the 
next meeting.  If you have suggestions, PLEASE 
share – everyone will appreciate.
Enjoy the wonderful weather – see you on the 
29th. - Editors

Console, center with shifter. 
Correct for 1970-72, will 
fit 1968-69.  $300.00.  
Contact John W. Gragg 
at 913/782-8776 or 
jgragg5@comcast.net

1969 Chevelle.  Car is not fully restored, but could be identified as a pro-street.  The car has had 
$28,000 invested, but would entertain reasonable offer over $21,500. Car is stored in Gardner, 
Kansas.  Contact Walter Burkhart via his son, Dylan at 913/549-6936.

Editor’s Notes

Household Hint
FOGGY WINDSHIELD?
Don’t you hate having a foggy windshield? Go to your stationery store and buy a chalkboard eraser. 
Keep the eraser in your glove compartment of your car. When the windows get foggy rub with the 
eraser! Works better than a cloth.
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2010 Club Elections

CLUB ELECTION FORM
Place an X or a √ next to the candidate, or enter in a write-in candidate (do not hesitate to 
write in your own name). 

Chair:  ___________  Write –In _______________________

Vice-Chair:___________ Write-In ______________________ 

Secretary: _Debra Gragg_____    Write-In ___________________

Treasurer: Eugene Hallouer____  Write-In __________________

At-Large: ________________________________________

Newsletter Editor: __Mike Stites__________________

Complete the form and mail to: Ted Farley, 14425 S Greenwood, Olathe, KS 66062 or bring to the 
meeting on April 29. 

As most should be keenly aware, the 2010-11 Election is HERE.  By this time, you should have 
received a ballot either via e-mail or through USPS.  PLEASE take the time to print, vote, mail to Ted 
Farley, or bring to the meeting on April 29.  It is your club – you can make a difference by making 
your mark!



�April, 2010

March 25, 2010 Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m by Chair Rocky Hill.  Introductions of those present were 
made in addition to updates on various members’ projects.
	 The minutes were approved as presented in the newsletter.
	 The 2010-11 elections were discussed.  Nominations for positions were opened.  The 
membership was informed ballots would be distributed prior to the election evening.
	 Chair Rocky Hill spoke about a contest in which the winner’s car choice would be highlighted 
on a T-Shirt.  He indicated this information would be placed on the Team Chevelle and other sites.  
Rocky also informed members that he is looking into sources to print club business cards.
Shari Hill spoke about club apparel with club logo and also personalization.  She will bring catalogs at 
the April meeting to share with members and start orders.
	 The treasurers’ report was accepted and those present were informed there are currently 45 
paid members.  Eugene Hallouer, treasurer, also noted most of those memberships will expire at the 
end of April.
	 Car cruises were discussed.  It was suggested that members attend the car cruise at Johnny 
Rays, Lee’s Summit, on April 17.  The members will meet to caravan at 3:00 p.m. at McDonalds 
at I-435 and Metcalf, in Overland Park.  Rick Byfield reported that a car show would be hosted at 
the Gardner Middle School on April 24, 2010.  Rocky Hill suggested a potential tour of a private car 
collection at the Armacost Museum at Grandview.  He also indicated there is a private collection of 
cars in DeSoto and suggested this could also be a potential tour.  Mike Stites indicated he would 
check out this potential site.  Members spoke about an Open House and Pin Striping Auction at Pete 
& Jakes in Peculiar, MO, on May 15.  Tom Meier spoke informed the members of a benefit car show 
for the March of Dimes at the K-Mart Distribution Center, Lawrence, KS on May 22.
	 Eugene Hallouer indicated he checked into an embroidery shop and noted savings would be 
made in multiple orders.  Rocky Hill stated this information and information gathered by Shari Hill will 
be distributed via e-mail.
	 Dan Yuran updated the members on the Chevelle bodies currently for sale from Year One.  He 
stated the bodies are fairly good.
	 Rocky Hill will check with Chuck Hanson, ACES, for a listing of members within a four-state 
area in order to send fliers for the September show.
	 A caravan to Nashville for the 2010 Chevell-A-Bration Show was briefly discussed.
	 Members were reminded the elections would be on the top of next month’s meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.  A cruise to Old Shawnee Pizza followed.
Submitted by:  Debra S. Gragg, Acting Secretary

Club Apparel
Do you want to show off your club affiliation? Do you need to invest in some new attire?  Well, 
perhaps you can do both in one (or more) articles of clothing, totes, etc.  Be present at the next 
meeting at which time, Shari Hill will be bringing catalogs of “things” just asking to be personalized 
with the club’s logo and perhaps some additional personalization.  Costs and other details will be 
discussed.  If you are interested, but unable to attend, please contact Shari.  Her phone number can 
be found on Page 2 – officers section.
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Members’ News
Recently during spring break, Shari 
Hill and Little Rocky spent some time 
in Europe with other students from 
the Shawnee Mission East choir.  
They had a great time and took a 
lot of pictures.  Here are a few to 
share with members of MACC. Editor 
– What a wonderful memory, wish I 
would have been there, too! 

Left - Rocky and Shari Hill at the Melk 
Abbey Church in Melk, Austria

Below - Beethoven’s Grave.  Members 
of the Shawnee Mission East Choir sang 
around his grave.

Below - Rocky enjoying a fried 
cheese sandwich in Prague.

Recipe Corner
Coconut Cake Recipe 
submitted by:  Shari Hill

1 box Duncan Hines White or Yellow Cake Mix
14 – oz bag of flake coconut
1 can Cream of Coconut (Coco Lopez)
1 small container Cool Whip

Prepare cake mix as box directs, adding about 10-12 ounces 
of coconut.  Bake in 9 x 13 pan.  Pierce cake with a fork, not 
penetrating through to the bottom of the pan, all over the 
top.  After the cake has cooled a little while, pour the cream 
of coconut over the top.  Let the cake cool and ice with Cool 
Whip.  Sprinkle on the remaining coconut.  Refrigerate.

Thanks, Shari.  Coconut lovers will really enjoy this very, easy 
recipe.March, 2010 Meeting
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It’s not only election time, but annual club renewal time.  The following are current members with 
expiring memberships at the end of April.  Please review and if you are on the list, you can keep 
current by sending the $25.00 annual fee as noted on the application form below.

025	 Hallouer, Eugene and Anna 	 031	 DeMott, Kirby and Reneé
032	 Yuran, Daniel			   113	 Farley, Ted and Susan
140	 Lee, Pete				    171	 Fisher, Curtis
180	 Byfield, Rick and Kelly		  198	 Slotnick, Barry and Harriett
200	 O’Rourke, Mike and Cyndy		 213	 Holley, Jamie, Leia, and JP
217	 Terrill, Joedy and Brenda		  220	 Hill, Rocky and Shari
248	 Burkhart, Walt and Amy		  252	 Hockensmith, Jim
260	 Epp, Charlie and Janice		  268	 Scott, Kent and Nancy
274	 Call, Allen and Robin		  275	 Davis, Timothy and Nicole
281	 Graves, Michael Jon		  293	 Riley, William “Frank”
300	 Freed, Curtis and Tammy		  304	 Britten, Dan and Sarah
306	 Nordland, Robert and Barbara	 307	 Huber, Jim and Joan
310	 Jamis, David and Lisa		  312	 Wibur, Dennis and Melodye
314	 McKarnin, Danny			   318	 Thompson, Leonard and Sylvia
320	 Smoot, Ed

Membership Dues - 2011

Mid-America Chevelle Club

Application for Membership

New or Renewal ____________			     	 Member No. ____________

Name ________________________________________Date ______________

Spouse ______________________________________ Phone______________

Address _______________________________City _______________________

State _________________ Zip Code ____________ E-Mail _________________

Vehicle Model, if applicable: __________________________________________

Signature _________________________________________________________

Membership dues are $25.00 per year, per family.  Make checks payable to Mid-America Chevelle 
Club and send to Mid-America Chevelle Club % Eugene Hallouer, 12318 W. 61st Street, Shawnee, 
KS  66216



�April, 2010

ACES Mid-America Chevelle Regionals
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04-30-10 to		  Lawrence, Kansas Swap Meet
05-02-10		  Antique Auto Swap Meet
			   Douglas County Fairgrounds
			   21st and Harper
			   785-843-2222

05-08-10		  VFW, Post 6654
11:00 a.m.		  33725 W. 85th Stree
			   DeSoto, KS
			   Free admission
			   913/585-1100

05-15-10		  Northwest Missouri Street Rods, Inc.
8:00 a.m.		  1100 Frederick Avenue
			   Civic Center Park at City Hall Downtown
			   St. Joseph, MO
			   $10.00 entry fee

05-15-10		  Open House and Pin Striping Benefit Auction
9:00 a.m. -		  Pete & Jakes
3:00 p.m.		  Peculiar, MO
			   816/758-4504

05-22-10		  March of Dimes Benefit Car Show
			   K-Mart Distribution Center
			   Lawrence, KS
			   $10.00 entry fee
			   (contact Tom Meier for more information)
		
06-12-10 to		  Chevell-A-Bration
06-12-10		  Moss Wright Park
			   Goodlettsville, TN
			   ACES members only and by registration in advance only

06-19-10		  KCI Cruise Night
3:00 p.m.		  Ambassador Building at KCI
			   12200 NW Ambassador Drive, East of KCI and I-29
			   No car entry; free admission

Car Shows/Cruises/Swap Meets


